

Daryl Mazzaglia (in blue) accepts a check for \$250 from Bartlett Water Precinct Commissioners David Ainsworth and Bob Blake (right) on behalf of the Mountain Garden Club. At left are Judy and John Ludgate, Mountain Garden Club members who help maintain the Bartlett gardens. (COURTESY PHOTO)

## Bartlett precinct gives to garden club

BARTLETT — The Mountain Garden Club recently accepted a generous donation of \$250 from the Bartlett Water Precinct for its work in maintaining public gardens in Bartlett.

The club cares for 14 public gardens in total, throughout the Mount Washington Valley, including Children's Memorial Park of Bartlett at Josiah Bartlett Elementary School.

The park is a memorial for Will

Duggan and is often referred to as Will's Garden.

The Children's Park has been maintained for the past 10 years by the Mountain Garden Club after Judy Ludgate and Daryl Mazzaglia became aware of the need for clearing, care and upkeep.

The Children's Park is enjoyed by the children at JBES and is admired by residents and visitors alike.